
 
December 3, 2013 
 

Important Message about Driver Safety at Young Brothers Port Facilities 
 
Dear Valued Customer: 
 
Young Brothers is committed to providing a safe working environment for its employees and all 
visitors.  To that end, we remind all drivers and visitors of the following basic safety rules: 

1. Young Brothers forklifts and top pick equipment have the Right-of-Way at all 
times.  

2. Truckers/Drivers must NEVER approach operating Young Brothers forklifts and 
top pick equipment.  Do not pass under suspended loads or behind yard equipment 
and other vehicles backing up.  Do not cut through container stacking rows. Follow all 
designated traffic flow patterns in the yard. 

3. All drivers/visitors in active loading/unloading areas MUST remain in their vehicle 
at all times, unless directed by Young Brothers personnel for cargo handling purposes.  
Commercial truckers may leave their cab when locking/unlocking container castings, 
engaging/disengaging chassis, and other equipment handling processes. 

4. All commercial truck drivers (“truckers”) MUST wear a high visibility shirt or 
safety vest in good condition (not faded or otherwise lacking high visibility). 

5. Shippers/truckers are responsible for marking all full container loads clearly with 
its accurate weight in pounds (lbs).  For the sake of consistency and clarity, do not use 
tonnage, and remove all prior weight markings that may be on the container. 

The speed limit at all Young Brothers port facilities is 10 mph, unless posted otherwise, and 
drivers must come to a complete stop at all intersections. 

Please be sure to notify any and all drivers who require continued access to Young 
Brothers facilities of these important safety rules.  Failure to follow these rules will result in 
loss of facility access privileges.  Should you have any questions or concerns, please call your 
local Young Brothers office. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Matthew J. Humphrey 
Matthew J. Humphrey 
Vice President and General Manager 


